














SHESHEQUIN TOWNSHIP 

Minutes of Regular Meeting 

March 20, 2017  

 

Chairman Kurt D. Lafy called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. 

 

Present at the meeting were Chairman Kurt D. Lafy, Vice-Chair Les Wanck, Roadmaster John Smith, 

Steve Bixby, Gene Powlus and Warren Howler. 

 

Following the pledge of allegiance, Chairman Lafy introduced Gene Powlus to the assembled.  Mr. 

Powlus noted the township was required to send a letter to the DEP naming him as SEO.  Mr. Powlus 

provide a format for this letter.  As well, he requested we provide a letter to be given to Bradford 

County Sanitation, which authorized Mr. Powlus to retrieve all the records.  Chairman Lafy noted he 

would see to both items. 

 

Following this item of business, Chairman Lafy turned the meeting over to Vice-Chair Wanck so Mr. 

Lafy could take minutes of the meeting due to the absence of Lori Kepner. 

 

Vice-Chair Wanck called on the Roadmaster to give his report. 

 

EMC Steve Bixby noted during his report, that, as the Supervisors had declared a state of emergency 

during the last heavy snow fall, the township may be in line for some monetary reimbursement from 

the state.  It was decided that Secretary Kepner would be tasked with collecting the needed data.  Next 

he spoke about the need for Facebook.  A few minutes of banter produced no clear cut pattern of 

thought.  

 

A motion by Lafy to have Hunt Engineering give a professional opinion on the cracked slab was passed 

with 3 yeas after Smith seconded. 

 

Smith moved to hire Class A Cleaning based on their proposal.  Lafy seconded and Wanck called for a 

vote which produced 3 yeas. 

 

It was determined we should ask DGK Insurance to come in and review our insurance policy with the 

aim of reducing costs still further. 

 

Smith motioned to approve the bills.   Lafy seconded and 3 yeas carried the motion which Vice-Chair 

Wanck called for. 

 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM. 

 

 




















